SOLANO COUNTY PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

  
APPROVED MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2009
 County Administration Center - First Floor Hearing Room,

675 Texas Street, Fairfield, California

 

Commission Members Present:
Riddle, Hermsmeyer, Leong, Alvarez
Commission Member Excused:
Whited

Staff Present:
Sykes, Tanner-Linné

1. Call to Order and Roll Call

Chair Hermsmeyer called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Tanner-Linne called roll.  A quorum was confirmed.  

2. Approval of Minutes for October 28, 2009 Special Meeting 

Motion to approve (Alvarez), with second (Riddle).  October 28, 2009 minutes approved unanimously.

3. Approval of Agenda

Motion to approve agenda with addition of item #5C (Status of Wind Turbine Project) (Leong), with second (Riddle).  Approved unanimously.  

4. Chair Announcements and Commissioner Comments 

The Chair stated there was none at this time.

5. Parks and Recreation Division Staff Report 
A. Revenue and Attendance Tracking

Staff presented graft charts with figures of attendance and revenue from FY 2004 – 2009.  The charts show the parks at present are where they were in FY 2004. Lake Solano revenues were down from previous years but Sykes stated there had been a lot of construction at the park and that may be why the revenue and attendance is down from past years.
Sandy Beach Park has met the revenue of Lake Solano.  Sykes stated, Richard Chandler, Park Ranger Supervisor has a good grasp as to that people want to see to enjoy their visit at the park.

Hermsmeyer stated as additional improvements of the facilities are made, people will show up and the revenues and attendance will increase.  This is true at Lake Solano but also at Sandy Beach.  As a resident of Rio Vista, Sandy Beach Park has become a destination and I am happy to see this.

Riddle stated he has driven by Lake Solano many times and wondered why the Day Use Area is not being actively used?  Sykes stated he had worked with the City of Vacaville regarding having programs during the summer at the park, and also working on a concessionaire for the boat/canoe revenue to help draw additional visitors and revenue.
Leong said before Duane Davis retired they were looking at placing a bridge over Putah Creek between the Main Park and the Youth Area.  Leong also stated a man, who works for the Forest Service had given him a price for a bridge in the area and stated the price would be over $250,000. Leong said he was not sure if there might be a grant or a partnership to obtaining funds for something this large.  There is not that much to do in the Youth Area but if it was connected to the main section of the park more kids could enjoy the park.  One problem is during certain times of the year the water rushes down Pleasants Creek and floods at times.  

Hermsmeyer stated he knew some contacts with the State, who were bridge engineers that may be able to design a foot bridge but it would have withstand the flood periods also.  There are several good designs.

B. Update on Ongoing SMSF and FWPF Grant Projects
Staff presented the status of the awarded grant projects from the Suisun Marsh Specific Grant Fund and the Fish and Wildlife Propagation Fund Grants awarded in FY2008/09.  Some projects have been completed, but most are in-progress or waiting on permits.  Project completion deadline for the grants is 6/30/10.  Approximately $28,000 has been paid out in grants so far.  
C. Status of Wind Turbine Project
A 50 foot wind turbine is proposed for a location in or near Sandy Beach Park that would supply all of the park’s electricity.  The electricity is used in the park’s office, residence, pumps, campsite hookups and lighting.  This would save on the utility part of the park’s budget. Sykes showed the areas where the turbine might be located.  The commission discussed the different sites and the pros and cons of each site. Some of the discussion regarded the different locations and the noise of the turbine if located near a campsite or the visibility of the turbine if placed near the water.  Alvarez requested that staff include as evaluation criteria:  the relative visibility and noise impacts of the turbine at each location and the effect on waterfowl.

Sykes stated he had invited Jason Campbell, Facilities Operations Manager to attend the next Park and Recreation Commission meeting and advise the commission regarding the turbine.

Hermsmeyer said one thing about having a turbine is we are going green and it is a good educational experience for children.

Riddle stated there would need to be barriers are it.  Staff said there would be fences around to keep the public at a safe distance.

6. Consider Approval of Lynch Canyon Success Criteria 
This is the third version of the success criteria, which is revised each year, and main items to note that are proposed to change are to increase the usage at the Park by developing programs that further support healthy lifestyles and community participation for Solano County residents, and attract new uses of the site (including artistic, scientific, cultural or other activities).  Also proposed is a marketing program for park events, which was suggested by your Commission.

The criteria will go to this commission with your approval tonight and then be reviewed with the Tri-City and County Citizens Advisory Committee, the Tri-City Governing Board, Solano Land Trust Board and finally to the Solano County Board of Supervisors.

Leong asked about having Lynch Canyon on a Facebook page.  When something is happening or you need something, you could place it on your Facebook and everyone connected to your Facebook would know immediately.  We need a bridge so if we put it out there and see how people could help or have ideas on how to obtain or make it happen.

Sykes stated the action before the commission tonight is to approve these recommendations.

Riddle stated he makes a motion we accept the report tonight.  Alvarez seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

7.  Discussion of Commissioner Field Trip in New Year 

Sykes stated he felt a field trip would be good in 2010.  Is there anything the Commissioners would like to see?  Riddle stated there was some property at Lake Solano that was going to be swapped between organizations to enlarge Lake Solano, what happened to this idea.  Maybe the Commission could look at this site.  Leong asked about the property at Pierce Lane.  The status of it and if a park could be formed like Belden’s.  Hermsmeyer asked about the Western Train Museum and maybe having an RV park at the site.  He stated it was important to keep ideas open even with the financial time.  There were several areas listed in the Master Plans for the different parks.
Alvarez and Riddle stated it would be good to see Sandy Beach before the January 14th meeting regarding the wind turbine proposal.
8. Committee Reports 
a. Complete Formation of, and Directions to Grants Review (ad hoc) Committee
Hermsmeyer stated he is volunteering to sit on the Ad Hoc Committee and has asked Jerry Emanuelson to be the Chair for the committee.  Would staff supply the names of everyone that will be on the committee and set up some dates for the committee to meet also, could staff supply the questions to start the committee?  Sykes stated he would do this.
9. Public Comments
There were no public comments.
10. Confirm next regular meeting of January 14, 2010 at 5:30 pm, and adjourn at 6:40 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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